Plant Faire

The Skagit County Master Gardener Foundation’s Annual Plant Faire will be held on the day before Mother’s Day, Saturday, May 11 this year. The sale will be open from 8 am to 3 pm at the Washington State University Research and Extension Unit, 16650 State Route 536 (Memorial Highway).

As in past years, we expect to have a good selection of annual bedding plants both vegetables and flowers, as well as herbs, perennial flowers native plants young trees and shrubs.

For the most part, the plants are grown from seed or taken from cuttings or plant divisions at the greenhouses, plastic tunnels gardens and yards of individual master gardeners. In addition, there will also be 15 or more private vendors at the faire, offering their plants and garden-related crafts.

It is always difficult to forecast how many plants of any given kind or variety will be available for purchase at the sale. WSU Master Gardeners volunteer to grow or provide those plants that we think will be in greatest demand. We never know for sure until Plant Faire week what is thriving and will meet our quality standards. Weather conditions during the growing period prior to the sale have a lot to do with it. Weather this year, particularly in March, has been cooler than normal, with less sunshine. Expectations for the rest of April appear good and Master Gardeners are working hard to provide plants of good quality and that are adapted to our maritime Northwest climate.

Tomato plants have always been a hot item at the Plant Faire. We expect to have a good supply of quality tomatoes, consisting primarily of varieties that do well in our area and that have rated high in taste-off competition. We know at this time that there are about 2000 tomato plants in various stages of growth, including the following varieties: Celebrity, Early Girl, Fantastic, Fourth of July, Roma, Sun Gold, Sweet 100, Sweet Million, Yellow Pear, Oregon Spring, Santiam, Delicious, Green Grape, and other varieties in lesser quantities. Some of these tomatoes were planted about mid-February, and have already been repotted to gallon pots. By plant faire time, weather permitting, these tomatoes, depending on variety, should be blooming and some may have small tomatoes on them. Others were planted later and will be smaller and cheaper. We never know for sure until the day of the sale how many plants of each variety will be available, so it is best to come early for the best selection.

WSU Master Gardeners will be on hand to assist in selections and to answer questions and give advice about caring for the plants that are purchased.

WSU/Skagit Co. 4-H club members will be on site selling refreshments.

Most of the proceeds from this sale will go to support the WSU Master Gardener Discovery Garden, which you will see on your right as you enter the WSU/Mount Vernon Research and Extension Unit. Feel free to walk through this educational demonstration garden while you are there.

If you have 4-inch or gallon pots that you no longer need and want to recycle, please bring them to the sale. We will take them off your hands and make good use of them next year.

